
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 25, 2007 
 
 
Mr. Tim Price 
Rock of Southwest, Southwest Baptist Church 
10393 W Alamo Pl 
Littleton Co. 80127 
 
 
Dear Mr. Price; 
 
We have received your letter of January 12, 2007 regarding your 
request to meet with the Homeowners Association Board to discuss 
additional changes you have made to your proposed ODP. 
 
We have discussed your proposal and while we appreciate the 
invitation, we have decided to decline. 
 
Since December 1, 2006 when we first learned of your plans to 
substantially increase the size and uses of the church we have responded 
to two iterations of your plan. The first was provided to the Planning 
Division and the second was handed out at the public meeting without 
first being provided to us or to the county. The one you discuss in your 
letter of the 12th will be the third. 
 
Because the target seems to be changing frequently, we have decided to 
wait until you file your formal ODP with the county. At that time we 
will prepare a response. 
 
We strongly believe that the church as it is presently constructed, along 
with the programs that are now offered are appropriately sized given 
the location of the church in our community. 
 



We also believe that if you wish to develop a mega-church, you should 
do so at an appropriate site that can handle the impacts of such a 
church. 
 
You have informed us that you are establishing “satellite” churches to 
take the overflow. Perhaps a better plan would be to have this church 
serve in that capacity and to build a new, larger one at a more suitable 
location. 
 
Because we believe that any expansion of the church or its programs 
will create significant adverse impacts on our community, we must 
inform you that we will oppose any change to the existing ODP. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Naomi Ashcraft, President 
Westridge Homeowners Association 
 
cc: Jefferson County Planning Division 
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